WOLFEBORO CONSERVATION COMMISSION March 11, 2013 MINUTES

<u>Members Present:</u> Dan Coons, Chairman, Randy Tetreault, Vice-Chairman, Gail Antonucci, Ed Roundy, Dave Wheeler, Lenore Clark, Art Slocum, Members, Gary Mason, Sarah Silk, Alternates.

Chairman Coons opened the meeting at 6:34 PM.

Consideration of Minutes February 11, 2013 Corrections:

Page 1; strike 4th paragraph

Page 2, 3rd paragraph; strike "vegetation is not an issue since"

It was moved by Ed Roundy and seconded by Lenore Clark to approve the February 11, 2013 Wolfeboro Conservation Commission minutes as amended. All members voted in favor. The motion passed.

Discussion Items

➤ Morse Property, TM #36-1, Notice of Tax Arrearage

Dan Coons reviewed the Notice of Tax Arrearage for TM #36-1. He noted the amount due for outstanding 2012 taxes is \$1,304.00.

Sarah Silk verified that it is too late to file abatement.

It was moved by Ed Roundy and seconded by Dave Wheeler to submit payment to the Town of Wolfeboro in the amount of \$1,304.00 for tax arrearage for TM #36-1 from the land conservation fund. All members voted in favor. The motion passed.

Dave Wheeler asked if the boundaries of the property are marked.

Dan Coons replied no.

Randy Tetreault and Dave Wheeler volunteered to assist with such.

Front Bay Park

The Commission discussed canoe/kayak access to Front Bay Park; noting a wetlands application would need to be filed for such. The Commission supported pursuing such; noting Dan Coons would solicit bids.

Art Slocum asked whether jet skis would be restricted.

Sarah Silk recommended signage for a canoe/kayak ramp.

Ed Roundy recommended plowing the parking area when appropriate in order to provide access to the public. He noted the Town plowed the parking area earlier in the season however, has not

plowed the area after the last couple of storms. He also stated he feels the Commission should commit funds toward addressing the invasive species issue and noted Wendy Scribner would recommend methods with regard to such.

Staff stated the Commission received the weed wrench.

Dan Coons stated the Pathways Committee is interested in clearing a walkable entrance and pathway off Route 109-A to access the park.

Bill Rae Conservation Area

Dan Coons recommended creating more usable waterfront area, forestry, trail design and construction.

Sarah Silk asked whether the road issue has been resolved; noting she has not seen anything in writing.

Dan Coons stated the residents have not provided a plan to the Commission.

Old Business

Hubbard/Leavy/O'Dowd

No report.

Goodwins Basin

Dan Coons stated he has not received any communication from Alex Kozlovsky.

New Business

> NHACC Legislation

Dan Coons referenced proposed legislation.

Conservation Commission Website

Dan Coons recommended removing reference to the RIB project from the website Mike Hodder created. He requested a member volunteer to manage the website.

Sarah Silk suggested speaking to Marie Watson about managing the website.

Staff offered to review the management of such since she manages the Town of Wolfeboro Conservation Commission's webpage and report back to the chairman.

It was moved by Art Slocum and seconded by Dave Wheeler to adjourn the March 6, 2013 Wolfeboro Conservation Commission meeting. All members voted in favor. The motion passed.

There being no further business before the Commission, the meeting adjourned at 7:13 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Lee Ann Keathley

Lee Ann Keathley